

3/31/2021

Lighthouse Baptist Church 1950 N Jebavy Dr Ludington Mi 49431

Dear Family-in-Christ,

## The Veil

Matt 27:51 And, behold, the veil of the temple was rent in twain from the top to the bottom; and the earth did quake, and the rocks rent;

To adequately block the view inside the Holy of Holies, it is estimated that the veil would have been at least 30 feet high, and 30 feet wide. Its thickness is said by some to be an handbreadth (around 4 inches). An act of God ripped it in half from the top to the bottom. It is well said that this allowed all men access to go into God's presence. I believe it is also a picture of world-wide missions, whereby God would now, in the person of His disciples, leave the Temple, and go into all the world seeking to save the lost. The picture in the Old Testament was men coming to God; in the New Covenant, it is God going after men. I'm not making a dogma, simply making an application. Of course this happened directly after the death of Jesus, for without that, there is virtually nothing to tell the world.

The indwelling Christ led me to four prison revivals in Florida this month! In the first week of March, it was Columbia Correctional Institution, in Lake City, Florida, with Keith J. as coordinator. The next week, we were at Northwest Florida Reception Center, in Chipley, Florida, with Tim M. coordinating. The 3<sup>rd</sup> week found us at Jefferson Correctional Institution, in Monticello, Fl. And finally, the following week, we ministered at Okaloosa Correctional Institution, in Crestview, FL. It was thrilling to the max. Four prison revivals, each one 3 days long, with no cancelations or disruptions! And the meetings were all inside the chapels! Two men made profession of faith during the services, one at Columbia Cl, and one at NWFRC, stirring up great joy in the presence of the angels in glory. My dear Linda traveled with me for the last two meetings, and in between the two, we spent some vacation time in Florida as part of our 59<sup>th</sup> anniversary celebration which will happen on April 13<sup>th</sup>.

All in all, we safely drove 2826 miles in ministry, spent 18 days on the road, reported to one supporting church in McDonough, GA, visited four non-supporting independent Baptist churches, and preached in one new church pastored by Bro. Jack Lewis, a long-time volunteer minister with Rock of Ages, just south of Tallahassee, FL. He told me of another ROA volunteer, Bro. Jerry Lewis, his dear friend, who met a man as they going into a service station. He introduced himself saying, "Hi, I'm Jerry Lewis," while the other man said, "And I'm John Wayne." A quick look at their driver's licenses showed that both of them were correct!

Linda and I want to sincerely thank you for allowing us to be your missionaries to the incarcerated. To know that our resurrected Lord Jesus allows us to minister with Him to preach the Gospel is grace, marvelous grace, and grace greater than our sin. Have a blessed Resurrection Sunday, and rejoice in His empty tomb!

We remain in Christ's Intensive Care,

Received \$125.00 for March. Thank you.

Rich and Linda Fulton, Cell: 770.362.4503



